

Crookesbroom Primary Academy

Crookesbroom Lane, Doncaster, DN7 6JP T: 01302 841337 F: 01302 351727 W: www.cpacademy.org.uk E: info@cpacademy.org.uk Head of Academy: Lisa Hillyer

...Changing lives

Newsletter: 6/10 /2017 website www.cpacademy.org.uk

Behaviour

Children who demonstrate an acceptable standard are awarded weekly reward points. To be awarded a point the children would have to be in the right place, at the right time and doing the right thing.

This week 208 children have had good behaviour all week.

Nursery	Reception	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6
22/22	27/29	22/26	22/30	25/28	26/26	31/33	33/33

Attendance and Lates

95.3 % and 7 lates

Our attendance target for the year is 97%.

Year to date: 96.1%

Reception 1 lates

Year 1 1 lates Year 2 1 lates

Year 3 0 late Year 4 0 late Year 5 2 lates

Year 6 2 lates

Student of the week

Nursery: Callie Potts Reception: Eliza Howard Year 1: Brooklyn Yarrow Year 2: Jack Shepherd

Year 3: Grace Omar

Year 4: Declan Hickson

Year 5: Macy Stanton

Year 6: Izabel Stevenson

Up and Coming Key Dates

19 th October	Harvest festival –collection for the foodbank				
27 th October	Training day				
12 th Dec	KS1 Christmas show 10am				
13 th Dec	KS1 Christmas show 10am				
18 th Dec	KS2 Christmas carols 10am and 2pm				
19 th Dec	Reception, Y1 and Y2 Christmas party				
20 th Dec	Y3 and Y4 Christmas party				
21st Dec	Y5 and Y6 Christmas party pm				
21st Dec	Nursery Party AM				

Nursery Party AM



Starfish

This week in Starfish Class we have been learning all about co-ordinating conjunctions! We have learnt a new story called 'Cat, Bramble and Heron' and have been trying really hard to include co-ordinating conjunctions into our writing. Some children have even begun using subordinating conjunctions! Please keep using Mathletics and earn those certificates! Your usernames and log ins are the same as they were last year. Thank you!

Jellyfish

We have been super busy in Jellyfish class this week. We have been making wedding outfits for Betty and Harry (the scarecrows in our story). In our Talk for Writing, we have been writing lists and we have all been practising writing our names.

Stingray

This week in Talk for Writing the have learnt and written the story 'The Three Bears'. We have been learning to use 'and' to join two sentences. In maths, we have tried hard to understand positional language used to order objects. We have use lots of resources to help you understand. On Tuesday, we carried out a 'smell' investigation where we 'blind tested' 6 smell boxes. We LOVED some of the smells and HATED others. You might be able to smell them still in our classroom!

Turtle

This week, Year 6 have been doing Mock SATs. They have all had a fantastic attitude towards these and we are proud of them all. We have also been continuing our French learning at school and they are developing a flair for speaking in a different language. Feel free to ask them to talk to you in French about different items and shops.

Lobster.

Lobster Class have had an amazing week identifying features of a diary entry. We have written our own diary entries, getting inspiration from the book Stone Age Boy. In Maths, we have been learning about counting in 25s. Most children did very well and could continue the sequence. Some found this difficult and are slowly learning about this by using equipment to help us. In science, we have been learning about different organs in our body. Children are now able to identify most organs in the human body. How clever are they!

Angelfish

In Talk for writing, Year 3 have been reading diary extracts, including one of a stone age child- we have discovered their days were A LOT different to ours! In Maths we have begun to use our knowledge of place value to add and subtract a 1-digit number to and from a 3- digit number. We have had great fun in Science doing a 'Bubbly Rocks' experiment! We tested the permeability of different rocks and recorded our results!

Parrot Fish

This week in maths, Parrot Fish have moved on to addition and subtraction. We used the column method to add numbers over four digits. Parrot Fish have also worked really hard this week to produce some fantastic independent writing, all about exploring different places around the world. In Science, we investigated the hardness of different materials in the

Seahorse

This week, we have been very busy innovating the story 'Dear Zoo'. We changed the story to 'Dear Shop' and created our own text maps to help us recite our ideas. We are looking forward to learning a new story next week! In maths, we have tried really hard to find 1 more than a given number using different objects to help us. Despite finding this a little bit tricky, the children persevered and remained positive throughout their learning. Keep it up!

Safeguarding – e-safety

http://ceop.police.uk/ http://www.childnet.com/ http://www.kidsmart.org.uk/ http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk http://www.netsmartz.org/Safety/SafetyTips http://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/topics/stay-safe